Mr. Bob Corder, Welda, Kansas.

Dear Bobs

Very happy to have your good letter of the 3rd instant, and I am glad to know that you are having a good time working hard so that you can return to K.U. this fall. We will be happy to have you on our squad and I am hoping that you will have splendid success.

I soon will be writing a letter to our entire basketball squad and a schedule will be enclosed there-with. Each summer I write a squad letter and tell some-thing about every one of the boys.

Regarding your freshman numeral sweater, I just talked to Mr. Earl Falkenstien and he states that the priorities have not enabled them to get the sweaters as yet, but he is hoping to have them in time for your return to school. Of course, I realize that you would much rather have it now, but Uncle Sam has some knitting to do for his boys who are getting ready to throw a little more hate at the slit-eyes, the squareheads, and the spaghetti-benders.

Give my kindest regards to your good family.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH